
Assembly Themes 

w/c 21st April (Week A) Stephen Lawrence Day w/c 28th April (Week B) Geography 

Message from the Head of School 

Wow, what a term it has been! As we come to 
the end of a busy and rewarding Spring 
Term, I want to take a moment to reflect on 
the many achievements and experiences that 
have shaped the past few months at our 
school, with so many activities and events 
taking place. From Lille to London, Geneva to 
Gravesend; from the Old Vic Theatre to 

Oxford, Paris to Cambridge; from Mock exams to Malaga 
and Iceland to Iftah.  We have certainly clocked up the miles 
this term, enriching learning and creating lasting memories 
along the way.  
 
Our assemblies this week have reminded students about the 
true meaning of Easter; a time that symbolises hope, new 
beginnings, and the triumph of light over darkness rather than 
chocolate! We challenged students to think about something 
meaningful they could give up for 40 days and what this 
would actually look and feel like; whether this be favourite 
foods, treats or technology there were some interesting and 
thought provoking ideas. 
     
Our Easter Concert this week was a wonderful showcase of 
our students’ talent, commitment, and creativity. From solo 
performances to ensemble pieces, the evening was a 
celebration of musical excellence and a testament to the hard 
work of both students and staff.  I have no doubt that our 
performers will impress audiences in Germany over the Easter 
break as they head out on tour. 
 
I would like to thank parents in attendance at our Year 11 
Parent Forum and Year 13 ‘Final Push’ Evening as well as 
those who joined Paul Cabb’s Parent Forum on supporting 
your child with autism. I am immensely grateful for, and do 
not take for granted, the support we receive from you as 

parents and carers throughout the school year. 
 
Last week, we were proud to take part in 
#Techognition Day, a national celebration 
of the incredible work of school support 
staff, which included our technicians in DT, 
Science, IT, PE and Art. These behind-the-
scenes heroes make a huge difference to 
the day-to-day running of our school, and 
we were delighted to shine a spotlight on 
their dedication and expertise. 

 
Our Year 9 students have now completed the 
options process with all submitting their subject 
choices by the deadline in support of us making 
the necessary arrangements and timetabling 
for their GCSE programmes of study.  
 
A special mention must go to our Year 11 and 
Year 13 students, who are now entering the 
final phase of preparation for their exams. We will be running 
Easter School sessions during the break to offer additional 
support and revision opportunities – full details have been sent 
out and we encourage attendance where possible. 
 
We wish safe travels to students and staff as they set off on 
the Ski Trip to Austria, the Media visit to New York and the 
Music Tour to Germany in the next few days.  Finally, thank 
you, as always, for your continued support and partnership. I 
wish you a restful Easter break and look forward to welcoming 
students back to school on Tuesday 22nd April at 8.30am 
ready for the Summer Term.  
 
Miss Thompson 
Head of School 

 

We will return on Tuesday 22nd April at 

normal time. 

This will be on  the Week A timetable. 



Currently all of our classes are busily 

preparing for examinations.  For those in 

Years 11 and 13 they will be sitting their final 

examinations at the end of two years of 

study.  Whilst Years 10 and 12 face end of 

year assessments. 

 

We would like to take this opportunity to wish every student the best of luck in their upcoming assessments.  We are sure 

that their hard work will be rewarded with excellent grades  

Business studies in Year 10 have been using their 
budding entrepreneurial skills in a challenging 
Dragon’s Den style activity.  Each group has had to 
come up with a business idea and pitch it to fellow 
Dragons in order to secure the necessary finance 
to get the idea up and running.   
 
A wide range of different ideas saw students 
impress the judges and peers and below is a small 
sample of the business logos generated in class.   
 

Well done on all those 
involved! 

Our Economics and Business Studies students are currently taking their end 
of year assessments in all subjects whilst the students who take the 
Cambridge Technicals qualification are preparing for an important external 
exam in unit 1.  We wish them all well. 
 
After the stresses of exams, the Business Studies Department at Hayes will 
take Year 12 students on a trip to Budapest.  

   
The purpose of this trip is to be an educational experience that will 
complement our curriculum and enrich the learning journey of our Year 12 
Business students.  

   
Whilst away the students will take part in a tour of Audi car plant will also 
receive a talk from a member of Audi. In addition to this, they will be going 
on a Legenda Cruise, visiting Törley Champagne Factory, swimming in 
Lukacs Thermal Baths and partaking in an Escape Room.   
 
We hope that they all have a fantastic time. 

All of our Year 13 students are preparing for the ‘Final Push’.  The upcoming 
exams give them a chance to gain credit for their outstanding effort over 
the past two years.  Below is an example of the kind of activities that have 
been taking place in every lesson over the past months as we enter the 
final stage of exam preparations. 

Students are then set relevant questions 

requiring a range of different exam techniques 

to be applied to different contexts.  The 

example above related to the economic 

development of India. 

Students create detailed notes on 

each topic studied.  This example 

is from a macroeconomics lesson. 



 
 

Students then plan their response to 

the exam questions using their 

‘Economists Toolkit’ 

Full responses are then written under 

timed conditions to try to replicate the 

challenges they will face this summer. 

I had so much fun on this trip! I loved learning a little bit 

of the history of the hall. The music was brilliant and it 

was nice to hear about playing in the orchestra before we 

heard the concert. My personal favourites were Aladdin, 

Lord of the Rings: Main theme, and Star Wars: Main 

theme. Thank you so much for taking us!  Molly 

Music Department trip to the 

Royal Albert Hall, March 2025

On Saturday 15th March, 54 students ranging from Year 7 to Year 12, travelled up to London by coach for a 

day out at the Royal Albert Hall.  

We started the day with a tour of the venue. This fascinating tour took us all over the building learning about 

it’s history and how London’s most iconic venue is run.  

After the tour, we visited Kensington Gardens for a picnic lunch and rounders and then back to the venue for 

a very special meet and greet with some of the players from the Royal Philharmonic Orchestra. The students 

heard all about life as a professional musician and had the opportunity to ask questions.  

We then took our seats to watch the Royal Philharmonic Orchestra’s Film Music Gala. We got to hear some of 

the most famous film scores of all time in the amazing surroundings of the Royal Albert Hall. 

I really enjoyed the Music Department's RAH trip. 

From spotting Albert the Cat in a mural, to playing 

Rounders in Hyde Park, from discovering the amazing 

history behind the Royal Retiring Room to getting a 

school shout-out by a concert presenter, the day was 

simply incredible. Tobie 

The trip was absolutely great! It was so nice that we could 

go around the venue and learn about the history and 

different events and what took place there! It was even 

better when we got to meet the actual players who 

played in the RPO which was great as we got to hear 

about their life as a musician for a orchestra and more! 

The concert was amazing, and there was some of my 

favourite film songs in it as well! I hope the music 

department will organise something like this again soon! 

Alden 

Thank you very much for organising the Royal Albert 

Hall trip. I really enjoyed it . My favourite part was 

the film gala at the end of the trip. I loved listening to 

all those pieces from famous films. I also loved 

learning about the history of the building. I never 

knew how much there would be. I look forward to 

coming next year.  Albie 

I really enjoyed the trip to the Royal Albert Hall. As I 

had never been there before it was a great 

experience having the opportunity to go there. My 

highlight was the film themed concert that we saw. I 

thought it was amazing to see music like that being 

performed by a large orchestra. It was great and I 

would definitely do it again.  Beau 



I really enjoyed going behind the scenes in the 

Royal Albert Hall as we got to have a look at 

places that many other people wouldn’t be able 

to see and that made me feel quite special. I 

loved having lunch at Kensington gardens - it 

was a lovely day and we played a big game of 

rounders before heading back to the hall. The 

music was just amazing and I loved being able 

to recognise most of the music as it gave the 

place an amazing feeling/atmosphere. Thank 

you to all the teachers for making a dream 

a reality. Sophia 

I really enjoyed the Royal Albert Hall trip as we got to see all the history of it and why and how was it made. I 

was also really cool to see the royal box and where only royalty go. It was lovely when we ate our lunch as lots 

of people joined in with the game of rounders and we got to see the statue of Albert. I thought the concert was 

amazing as I knew many of the songs. Thank you to all the teachers for organising and helping out with the trip. 

|It was a really fun day out.  Olivia 

One of my favourite parts of the day was the performance, I loved the Jaws theme. It reminded 

me of my little brother (Hugo) he loves anything shark themed. When I showed him the video it 

made him so happy. I also loved Princess Leia’s Theme and Main Theme it was so fun when 

everyone was clapping. The fact that the Prince Albert Memorial took 12 years to build when 

the Royal Albert Hall only took 4 was amazing, it also wowed me that the memorial was made 

of gold leaf. I was also breath-taken by the beauty of the Royal Albert Hall itself. Thank you so 

much. Eva-Marie 

I loved the performance Titanic : My heart will go on . It 

was a very moving piece and the orchestra performed it 

beautifully and it was powerfully sung by Louise Dearman. 

The theatre itself was breath taking and I will never forget 

this amazing experience. Elena 
The Royal Albert Hall never ceases to amaze with its huge 

auditorium and atmosphere it creates. And as always the 

music was incredible with some of my favourite pieces 

being: West Side Story, Titanic, Jaws (the lighting was epic 

for this) and obviously Star Wars. I would love to go again 

and I recommend it to everyone! - Thanks for taking us! 

Henry  

I really enjoyed the Film Music Gala because I got to hear 

a lot of my favourite movie scores played live by a the 

Royal Philharmonic Orchestra the tour around the Royal 

Albert Hall was very interesting and I learned a lot it was 

great fun so thank you so much to all the teachers who 

organised it and came with us on the day :) Ben 

I really enjoyed the trip because the tour was very 

informative and interesting, and the tour guide was very 

nice. The film music concert was amazing (especially the 

lights) and very inspirational and it was overall a very fun 

day. Elsie 

The Royal Albert Hall trip was 

incredible, it was absolutely amazing 

learning about the history behind it 

and having the opportunity to listen 

to the Royal Philharmonic Orchestra 

which was unforgettable. My personal 

favourite tune was Star Wars Main 

tune and Aladdin! Emilia  I loved the Royal Albert Hall as we got to go behind the 

scenes as well as watching the show. I liked the lunch at 

Kensington gardens and playing rounders afterwards. It 

was a pleasant surprise when the presenter gave a shout 

out for Hayes School. Victor 

I found it to be a very unique and 

interesting experience. If you ever get 

the chance to go see something at the 

Royal Albert Hall I highly recommend 

going.  Lavinia The Royal Albert Hall trip was so much fun! I really enjoyed the tour as well as the incredible concert. My favourite things 

that the orchestra played were definitely West Side Story and Out of Africa! Thank you for organising such a great trip, I 

had a lovely time.  Katia 

I liked the tour of the Royal Albert Hall because we got to see behind 

the scenes and the different seating areas and the kings box where he 

would wait for the show to begin as well as the history of the hall. I 

also liked the Film Music Gala because we got to listen lots of famous 

songs from films like Jaws, Star Wars and Rocky. Albert 

Thanks for yesterday I really enjoyed hearing Beauty and the Beast’s A 

Tale As Old As Time. I also enjoyed the tour, it was very interesting. 

Natalie 



 

On the 26th and 27th of March all three Year 10 Drama GCSE 

classes visited our Trust Primary schools and performed some of 

Carol Ann Duffy and Tim Supple’s acclaimed dramatisations of 

the Grimm Tales to Year 4 and 5 pupils, following up the 

performance by leading the pupils in physical theatre workshops 

they had put together themselves. 

All the Year 10s were brilliant ambassadors for Hayes Drama and 

the leadership on show in the workshops was a joy to watch. 

Huge thanks to our Impact Trust partners, Hawes Down, Clare 

House and Langley Primaries for welcoming us into 

their schools and giving us such positive feedback 

during and after the visits. I 

hope that this will now 

become an annual event! 

Mr Gunning 

HPV Vaccinations – Friday 16th May 2025 

Parents/Carers of students in Year 8 – can you please complete the link 
that was emailed to you on 3rd April to state if you do or do not want 
your child to receive the HPV vaccination. 

Parents/Carers of students in Years 9, 10, 11, 12 and 13 – if your child 
has not had the HPV vaccination they are still eligible.  Please call the 
Immunisation Team on 020 3903 3375 to arrange for your child to be 
booked in. 

Angela Nokes, Medical Officer 







Spanish department trip to 

Málaga – March 2025 

 

Year 10 and Year 11 recently 

took a trip to Malaga which 

was a very fun yet eye opening 

experience. We visited a local 

secondary school where we had the chance to exchange 

contact details with Spanish students, helping us connect across 

cultures. Staying in a traditional Spanish hotel added to the fun, 

and we practised speaking Spanish with locals throughout our 

trip. One of the highlights of our visit was touring the beautiful 

city of Malaga, exploring its fortress and admiring its stunning 

coastal views. We also ventured to Nerja, where we took some 

photos on the Balcón de Europa. From engaging with new 

friends to eating traditional Spanish dishes, this trip was truly a 

remarkable trip that will be remembered for years to come. 

 

Louisa Nessah-Garnier 11RAA  

 

Please click the image below to view the 

latest edition of HayesCreates 

 

Top Attendance W/C 

17th  March 2025 

Year Tutor group Percentage 

7 7HMW 98.79% 

8 8DDG 95.00% 

9 9BGW 95.67% 

10 10JWH 95.61% 

11 11DEB 96.00% 

12 
6AMT, 6DC,  

6JIP, 6SRA 

100.00% 

13 6DDD 96.15% 

Top Attendance W/C 

24th March  25 

Year 
Tutor group Percentage 

7 7HMW 96.97% 

8 8LAT 98.33% 

9 9CAT 98.79% 

10 10YGE 97.14% 

11 11SZB 96.45% 

12 6JAS 99.00% 

13 6JIP 98.46% 

 

Some of our students in school leadership groups attended 

the Bromley Youth Council manifesto event held at the 

Warren. It was a great opportunity for some of our students 

to see the vision for a safer and cleaner Bromley and 

contribute to future ideas.  

Well done to Jessica Kenyon, Dom Wood, Sam Taylor, Ruby 

Butler and Lara Maguire-Swartz. 

https://hayescreatesnewsletter-14.my.canva.site/


 
Sunday 30th March brought an end to Ramadan. Our 
living wall for the month of March had Ramadan as 
the focal point. The visual, informative and thought 
provoking display allowed students to gain a greater 
insight into the importance of the festival as well as 
thought provoking questions that we could all 
resonate with. 

 

Last week, we were invited to attend the new library opening at Turnham Academy 
Primary School in South London. We were invited by Jo Chandler, founder of the ABC 
Book Club charity who we've been in contact with because of the Year 9 First Give 
charity project. As it turns out, Ian Wright went to this school when he was young, so he 
was also there for the launch. We even got to say a few words and ask for his autograph. 
It really was amazing to see the impact of our efforts in that library. We also recognised 
some of the books as they were from our book drive. Thank you again to everyone who 
donated books back in February. It really was a great experience and I hope we as a 
school can keep helping ABC Book Club.  

Jeanne 9ELF 

Yesterday, Muslim students of Hayes 
School and their friends celebrated their 
school Eid-ul Fitr Party. 

It was lovely to see so many students 
celebrate the end of their Holy Month 
Ramadan with such a lovely feast put 
together by staff.  
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